AASHTO RAC Region 4 Monthly Teleconference
August 21, 2014

Participants:
	Present
	Name
	Organization

	Yes
	Carolyn Morehouse
	Alaska DOT

	
	Jean Nehme
	Arizona DOT

	
	Anne Ellis - non-voting
	Arizona DOT

	Yes
	Coco Briseno – Vice Chair
	California DOT

	Yes
	Pete Zaniewski
	California DOT

	
	Wayne Kawahara
	Hawaii DOT

	Yes
	Ned Parrish
	Idaho TD

	Yes
	Sue Sillick
	Montana DOT

	
	
	Nebraska DOT

	Yes
	Ken Chambers - Secretary
	Nevada DOT

	
	Scott McClure
	New Mexico DOT

	Yes
	Robert McCoy
	New Mexico DOT

	
	
	North Dakota DOT

	
	Ron Curb
	Oklahoma DOT

	Yes
	Gary Hook - non-voting
	Oklahoma DOT

	Yes
	Michael Bufalino
	Oregon DOT

	
	Dave Huft
	South Dakota DOT

	
	
	Texas DOT

	Yes
	Cameron Kergaye - Chair
	Utah DOT

	Yes
	David Stevens - non-voting
	Utah DOT

	
	Leni Oman
	Washington DOT

	Yes
	Tim McDowell
	Wyoming DOT




Agenda Items
1.  The minutes from the RAC summer meeting in Madison, Wisconsin (July 23, 2014) were reviewed and several omissions noted regarding task force membership: add Carolyn Morehouse and Michael Bufalino as members of the Administration Task Force, and add Sue Sillick as a friend of the Transportation Knowledge Networks Task Force.

2.  Action items from last month’s meeting: new membership rosters for task forces will be posted on the AASHTO RAC website soon.  Those rosters have not been updated for some time.  It was noted that the task force reports at the summer meeting were helpful and informative.


3.  Sue Sillick reported that the most recent Montana-led pooled-fund project, Partnership for the Transformation of Traffic Safety Culture; TPF-5(309), is alive and well.  Interested persons met at TRB, and another meeting was held last week.  The Librarian in Montana has an exciting venue to share information via weebly.com.  The project is warmly welcoming new members.

4.  The 2015 summer RAC meeting was discussed.  Michael Bufalino will be working to identify the off-site dinner, and the AASHTO conference planner will be visiting to review.  Michael reported that the RAC Leadership Post Annual Meeting was very beneficial in providing guidance for next steps in meeting planning.  Michael will be seeking input regarding meeting events, attendee gifts, and program content.  Cameron Kergaye will ask Skip Paul if the meeting Chair, Dave Huft, should attend the monthly leadership meeting, scheduled for one week before the Region IV meeting. 

5.  Topics for next month.  
· Robert McCoy will give an update on their bridge extraction system.
· Michael Bufalino can give an update on Oregon’s upcoming peer exchange which takes place in October.
· Coco Briseno asked about research performance management, e.g., R.O.I. – Cameron Kergaye said that Utah is beginning their next triennial report.
· Sue Sillick asked about best practices; Montana has documented their process is looking at a business plan/model.
· Ned Parrish mentioned communicating research results, as Valerie Lefler offered to share tips and techniques.

6.  Open Q&A:
· Ned Parrish described having state budget issues preventing a transfer of funds to a selected pooled-fund project.  Tim McDowell shared one work-around: open a purchase order to commit the funds.
· Michael Bufalino asked if anyone had guidance regarding allowing tuition in research agreements.  Varying degrees of “yes” responses were offered (except Oklahoma), as well as an offer to look for CFR language that is believed to allow tuition.
· Sue Sillick asked about a set aside for RAC discretionary funds.  Tim McDowell said the SCOR business meeting in December would be a good place to discuss it. 
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Our next conference call is scheduled for Thursday, September 18th (10:00 Hawaii Time, 11:00 Alaska Time, 12:00 Pacific Time, 1:00 Mountain Time, and 2:00 Central Time)  

Please e-mail potential agenda items to Cameron.
